
 

 

                           

 
 

 
       
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
Services. Support. Stability. 
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Dear Friends,  

 

With another year behind us at Samaritan Community,  

I cannot help but reflect not only on the critical services we 

provided more than 6,660 times to some of Baltimore’s most 

vulnerable populations, but the manner in which we provided 

them. Every person who comes to Samaritan Community is 

supported, valued, and treated with dignity.  

 

We combine the practical benefits of our food pantry, clothing 

shop, case management services, computer workroom, 

emergency financial assistance, individual counseling, group 

support, and life enrichment activities with the power of 

community and strong emotional support. This dual approach 

gives members a strong foundation of support that empowers 

and encourages them to make tough changes, take calculated 

chances, and put in the hard work needed to succeed. And ultimately, it’s what helps our 

members to build more stable lives for themselves and their families. 
 

Greater stability. That’s our ultimate goal for all of our members. Because we do not serve any 

specific population or address any one area-of-need specifically, people often come to us as a 

last hope and with a wide-range of needs. Some members may only need groceries for a few 

weeks during a temporary setback. Others are looking to rebuild their lives and need most, if 

not all, of our services for an extended period of time. While others are isolated and need a 

place to which they can belong.  

 

In 2019, we worked more than ever before on understanding our impact on stability. We 

launched a first-ever survey asking members of their experiences at Samaritan and the impact 

we’ve had on their lives. While we continue to conduct these surveys on an ongoing basis, we 

have been humbled by the results so far. Approximately 63% of respondents report their 

situations are more stable than before coming to Samaritan, many of whom credit the 

combination of service and support as what truly helped them.   

 

As time moves forward, we will remain steadfast in our focus of service and support, with the 

goal of helping members have more stable lives, no matter the tremendous challenges they 

face. Thank you for being a part of it.  

 

Sincerely, 

 
Myshala E. Middleton, Esq. 
Board President                  
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NEW SERVICE ENHANCEMENTS IN 2019! 

At Samaritan Community, we are always looking at ways to best help our members. By 
continuing to evolve our services, we are better prepared to meet the ever-growing and 
changing needs of our members. In 2019, we were able to make several significant 
enhancements to our already-comprehensive “Crisis Intervention Assistance & 
Empowerment” Programs, which encompass our core services.  

 
Meet Ernestine Brown,  
Our New Assistant Program Director  
We were thrilled that Ms. Brown joined us in April 2019 as our new, 
part-time Assistant Program Director. With decades of experience 
in the human services field, Ernestine was an ideal fit. In her role at 
Samaritan, she works closely with clients particularly with our case 
management services and client intake interviews. She’s also there to 
help Sharon, Program Director, in helping run our organization.  
 
“It’s delightful to have Ernestine on the team. With her experience 
and dedication, she adds a great deal to Samaritan,” says Sharon.  
 
The feeling is mutual with Ernestine being deeply moved by how 
grateful people are for the kindness and respect found at 
Samaritan.  
 
“I am struck by how the work here is really about building 

relationships that foster real progress, not about meeting numeric goals,” says Ernestine. “This 
makes the work much more rewarding and the human touch we give here, is so much more 
powerful than most people realize. That touch is exactly what is missing in the lives of so 
many of those we are helping.” 
 

New Member Survey 
We are proud of our approach of providing critical services like our food 
pantry and case management coupled with strong emotional support is 
an effective way to help people gain greater stability. But up until this 
year, we relied solely on members’ testimonials and our daily interactions 
with them to confirm it. That’s why in summer 2019, we launched our 
first-ever, follow-up survey for members. Members of our programming 
staff called and spoke with former and current members about their 
experiences at Samaritan Community.  
 
The largest take-aways from the survey is that 68% of surveyed members 
said they received services, in addition to the one(s) for which they 
initially came to Samaritan and 63% of surveyed members said their 
situation is more stable than before coming to Samaritan.  

 

Ernestine Brown joined Samaritan 
Community in April 2019 as our 

new, part-time Assistant Program 
Director. 

"Without the help of 
Samaritan Community, I 

would have failed miserably. 
At that time, I needed a lot of 

help with my mother.  I 
received food, counseling, 

hope, and love. I could just go 
on and on. There are not 

enough words." 
 

- Samaritan Member, 
 Survey Response 



 

 

SAMARITAN IN THE NEWS 

In late 2019, both WJZ 13 and WBAL 11 came to Samaritan Community to get the word out 
about our services and our approach of providing emotional support and sense of community 
to those who turn to us during some of their darkest times. Two beloved members of ours, 
Anita and Ceaira, were both interviewed and told their Samaritans stories. Our Program 
Director, Sharon Krieger, and Director of Community Relations, Peter Dunn, were also 
interviewed. To watch the segments, please go to https://www.wbaltv.com/article/samaritan-
community-needs-your-help-sharon-krieger/30297210 and 
https://baltimore.cbslocal.com/video/4167910-the-samaritan-community/ 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

“They’re always here. No matter what you 
need.  Whether it’s a word, a hug, financial 

help, food, clothes. They’re here for 
everything. Whenever I reached out to them, 

they’ve always reached back out to me.”  
 

-Anita, WJZ interview 
 
 

 
Things were rough before I even came here for me and my children. And when I came here, I got into 

so many programs and so many positive things that, you know, helped me and my children out.” 
 

- Ceaira, WBAL interview 

https://www.wbaltv.com/article/samaritan-community-needs-your-help-sharon-krieger/30297210
https://www.wbaltv.com/article/samaritan-community-needs-your-help-sharon-krieger/30297210
https://baltimore.cbslocal.com/video/4167910-the-samaritan-community/


 

 

SAMARITAN: 2019 IN REVIEW 

We do not serve any specific population nor do we 
address any one area-of-need exclusively. Our only 
criteria are the needs of those who turn to us. This 
typically means that clients come to us with a wide-
range of needs. Some, for example, may only need 
groceries for a few weeks. Others are looking to 
rebuild their lives and require many services for a 
long time. While some are alone and need a place in 
which to belong. No matter what, our goal for each 
member is to help them have greater stability. 

2019  
MEMBER SNAPSHOT 

$926 
Average monthly income 

 

96% 
 Residing in Baltimore  

 

83% 
Experiencing unemployment  

 

59% 
Have a chronic physical illness 

 

43% 
Have a mental health illness 

 

27% 
In recovery from/have a history of 

substance abuse 

 

20% 
Don’t have a high school diploma or 

GED 

Based on responses to our “Client Intake” Form 
 
 

2019  
SERVICES SNAPSHOT 

6,660 
Number of times that members  

received services  
 

1,050 

Men, women, and children 
impacted by our services 

 

133 

Number of new members  
 

$33,000 

Amount in emergency assistance 
stipends given to avert crises 

 

8,835 

Bags of food distributed 
 

1,385 

Clothing shop visits 
 

1,445 

Times members came to group 
support  or life enrichment  club 

 

1,120 

Individual counseling 
appointments 

 

540 

Case management appointments 
 
 



 

 

SAMARITAN’S EIGHT CORE SERVICES: 
Combining Critical Services & Strong Emotional Support  
Samaritan provides critical, basic-needs services 
through our Crisis Intervention Assistance services 
that include our food pantry, clothing “shop”, case 
management, computer workroom, and emergency 
financial assistance. Most members initially come to 
Samaritan for these services, but often stay to benefit 
from our Empowerment services. These services help 
identify the often-complex reasons for the initial 
crisis and provide members with strong emotional 
support from others and help them be recognized as 
valued members of a community. Our 
Empowerment Program includes our individual 
counseling, group support, and life enrichment 
groups. In 2019, roughly 320 unduplicated 
households, of which 133 were new, came to 
Samaritan for help. We estimate that roughly 1,050 men, women, and children were impacted 
by our services.  
 

Crisis Intervention Assistance 

Food Pantry 

Our food pantry is our most-utilized service and is typically 
the initial way people come to us. In 2019, our food pantry 
saw 1,915 visits and distributed roughly 8,835 bags of 
groceries – full of healthy produce, breads, dairy, seafood, 
and shelf items – all donated from Whole Foods Market. 
Mt. Washington. Bags are given mainly through pantry 
visits but also through deliveries of surplus to other social 
service organizations. Our pantry is open several days a 
week and evenings by appointment, to better accommodate 
members who work during the day. We also purchase 
additional food from Maryland Food Bank and toiletries 
(i.e. toothpaste, deodorant, soap, etc.) from other suppliers.  

 
Clothing Shop 
Our clothing shop is where members can get gently-used clothing and household items for 
themselves and their families, free-of-charge. The clothing shop has provided clothes for job 
interviews, kids clothes for school, better-fitting items for people going through or recovering 
from a tough illness, and more. It’s also where members and volunteers come together to 
talk, laugh, and support one another. In 2019, about 253 unduplicated individuals came to the 
shop roughly 1,385 times. 

Coleen, our volunteer pantry manager, shows 
off the produce we receive from Whole 

Foods. 

“Samaritan made the biggest difference in my life!”  
- Stanley 



 

 

Case Management 
Samaritan programming staff work to help clients through many types of difficult and often-
complicated situations. Our case management services include (but not limited to): helping 
clients obtain/retain housing, employment, medical care, and more. Our staff provided roughly 
540 case management sessions for about 150 unduplicated clients in 2019.  

Area of Need Addressed During 2019 Session % of Total 2019 Case Management Sessions 
 

Housing 25% 

Personal (finance, supplies, etc.) 22% 

Medical (includes mental health, addiction recovery) 12% 

Employment/Education 12% 

Legal 10% 

Utilities 10% 

Transportation 8% 

Intake Session 7% 

Recovery/Addiction 2% 

TOTAL 108% (a session can cover more than one area-of-need) 

Computer Workroom  
Here, members search for employment and educational opportunities, complete paperwork 
for social services, register for training programs, and more. This room is also used for some 
of our life enrichment groups and is a place where members build support networks.  
Emergency Financial Assistance 
For many of our members, one minor setback can start a domino effect with the potential to 
create life-altering traumas. For others, they may need additional financial help after a job loss, 
medical crisis, or many other reasons. In these situations, we use emergency financial stipends in 
helping members re-establish themselves. In 2019, we distributed nearly $33,000 in small stipends.  

In addition to our regular emergency financial assistance, we also distributed $8,910 from our  
Farnham-Krieger Endowment Fund. Members who received help from The Fund were facing 
multiple, complex challenges such as help with job training, housing, and more which required 
greater investment.  

HOUSING:
50%

TRANSPORT:
16%

EMPLOYMENT:
14%

UTILITIES: 
11%

MEDICAL: 
5%

PERSONAL …
LEGAL HELP: 1%

2019 EMERGENCY FINANCIAL ASSISTANCE: 
BREADOWN BY NEED

Housing

Transportation

Employment Assistance

Utilities

Medical Care

Personal Supplies

Legal Help



 

 

EMPOWERMENT SERVICES 
Individual Empowerment Counseling  
Most members come to us for our crisis intervention assistance services. Our individual 
empowerment counseling is one way that helps us and our clients understand and address 
the reasons behind the immediate need. People who are struggling with acute and long-term 
problems receive support tailored to their specific needs and circumstances. While most are 
by appointment and are held within Samaritan, they also include phone calls and Skype 
sessions. In 2019, our staff worked with roughly 136 unduplicated members across an 
estimated 1,120 individual counseling sessions. 
 

Group Support & Life Enrichment  
Emotional support and being part of a 
community is a major theme across all services. 
We strongly believe having social bonds and 
support is crucial in improving one’s life. No 
service encompasses this more than our weekly 
“Breakfast Club,” during which members, 
volunteers, staff, and board members come 
together to prepare and enjoy a meal together. 
Lively conversations about personal matters 
and those affecting society are discussed.  
Formal support group is held afterward.  

 
We are proud of our life enrichment groups, 
which help members learn or enhance a skill, 
while giving the opportunity to connect with 
one another and build friendships. In 2019, we 
offered “Lunch Bunch”, “Communication 
Club”, “Shen Zhen”, “Creative Writing & 
Poetry”, and “Knitting Club”.  
 
In 2019, there were roughly 1,440 visits to 
“Breakfast” and/or our life enrichment groups. 
 

 

 

 

 



 

 

LIKE MANY, KEVIN FIRST CAME FOR HELP WITH GROCERIES  -  

BUT SOON DISCOVERED MUCH MORE 

Kevin came to the Samaritan Community in late-July for an 

emergency supply of food. Having worked all of his adult life, he 

was now unemployed and out of savings. With hopelessness on the 

horizon, Kevin came to us for food and was surprised to discover 

much more. And he’s not alone. During a recent survey of our 

members, 68% of respondents said they received additional 

services on top of the one(s) for which they initially came to 

Samaritan. 

Dave, our Assistant to the Director, who works closely with 
Sharon, Program Director, put Kevin at ease. He assured him that 

Samaritan would be a steady support until Kevin found employment. Dave provided Kevin with 
food, clothing, and a bus pass to help him in his job search. Soon after, Kevin landed a good-paying 
job and his manager is eager for him to advance.  
 
“I can’t believe how much Dave and Sharon genuinely cared about me and how willing they were to 
help,” says Kevin. “They had faith in me when I most needed someone to believe in me.”  
 

Today, Kevin is more confident and relaxed than he was when he first came to us, and is eager to 
start volunteering at Samaritan in his time off.  

 

 
Inspired to Help, She Started “Knitting Club”  
Marva first came to Samaritan when a friend suggested our services, 
particularly our long-standing “Breakfast Club”, a weekly event during 
which we prepare and enjoy a meal together.  
 
After that, Marva was hooked. Soon after that day, she became a 
“Breakfast” regular and a valued member of our community. She was also 
finding that being a member of a tight-knit community, like Samaritan, was 
making her happier and enriching her life a great deal.  
 
“I met many new friends and was moved by how everyone at Samaritan 
supports each other,” she recalls. 
  
She then took the initiative and approached our Program Director, 
Sharon, about starting a new group that could help others just as “Breakfast” helped her. 
Marva soon created and now leads “The Knitting Club”, which teaches loom knitting. 
 
“I really was inspired by the looming class because it taught me a new experience and it's so 
much fun and relaxing,” says TC, a “Knitting Club” member.  “And, I love my Samaritan 
family. 

Kevin now has a good-paying job with 
real  

growth potential. 

Marva started and now leads 
our “Knitting Club” 



 

 

                                         SAMARITAN MAKES  
                        TWO NEW BOARD APPOINTMENTS 
 
Ben Hinceman 
In 2019, we were proud to announce the 
appointment of Ben Hinceman as a new member 
of Samaritan Community’s Board of Directors. 
Ben, a foreign investment fund attorney at Legg 
Mason who is also a passionate photographer, 
used to live in Bolton Hill with his wife, Nicole.  
 
Ben first came to our attention when Peter, 
Director of Community Relations at Samaritan, 
saw Ben’s photographs on exhibit. Peter was so 
impressed that he asked Ben if he would 
donate one of his works to our annual “Movie 
Gala” silent auction at The Charles. Ever 
since, he has donated a piece to the auction 
and has had an interest in our work.  
 
"Over the years I have seen the great work that Samaritan Community does and the lives they touch in 
a meaningful way,” says Ben. “I appreciate how focused they are on the local area and am pleased they 
have asked me to join their organization." 
 

Margie Whitman 

It is with great excitement that we welcomed Margie Whitman 
to our Board of Directors in fall 2019. Recently retired as a 
registered nurse for 40 years, she spent some of her career 
caring for people from Baltimore’s most disadvantaged 
neighborhoods.  
 
“I have always cared deeply about people who are struggling in 
Baltimore,” she says. “I truly enjoyed my work.”  
 
Coinciding with the start of her retirement, Margie joined after 
first learning about us 10 years ago when a friend brought her to 
our fundraising events.  
 
“I was so impressed with the passion everyone had for the 
mission and the effective grassroots approach Samaritan has,” recalls Margie. “Samaritan is truly a very 
special and caring place. The love that people give and get here is a powerful thing to witness.”  

In addition to her Board responsibilities, Margie also 
volunteers at our clothing “shop”.  

Ben is a foreign investment attorney and a former Bolton Hill resident. 



 

 

OUR ANNUAL “MOVIE NIGHT” GALA:  
FUNDRAISING WITH FILM, FOOD, 
FUN We did it! Our “Movie Night” Gala at The Charles 

was a big success in May 2019. Friends, guests, and 
supporters came together for an evening of food, film, and 
fun to help people in crisis in Baltimore. Together, we raised 
over $11,000 in net proceeds to help support our work.  
 
A special thank you to The Charles Theatre, Tapas Teatro, all 
of our silent auction donors, as well as the evening’s sponsors 
– particularly our lead sponsor - EagleFirst, LLC.  

  
 

  
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Thank You To Our 
2019 Gala Sponsors!  

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 



 

 

SAMARITAN VOLUNTEERS: 
THE HEART OF SAMARITAN COMMUNITY  

Our dedicated team of amazing volunteers is truly what keeps us running. From managing the 
food pantry, serving as board members, greeting members as they come in, and so much more - 
our volunteers are a critical part of Samaritan Community. Thank you all!  

 
Patsy Andrews 
Barbara Bachur 
Angie Bataglia 
Alma Bell* 
Sara Bigham 
Lee Bowers 
Abby Byrnes 
Jo Butler-Roedel 
Barbara Cates 
Wendy Cohan* 
Father Marty Demek* 
Lois Eldred 
Angel Evans 
Jim Evans 
Jacinta Fernandes 
Roger Fink 
Sandra Fink 
Pam Fleming* 
Doug Forbes 
Marjorie Forster* 
Barbara Gilman 
Beth Goldsby* 
Jill Griffith* 
Bobbie Hahn 
Beth Harber 
Marva Hersey 
Ben Hinceman* 
Joyce Hoebing* 



 

 

Guy Hollyday 
Steve Howard* 
Lisa Keir 
Amy Krulak* 
Gus Lewis* 
Rev. Grey Maggiano* 
Chris Malanga 
Coleen McCarty 
Judy McFadden 
Myshala E. Middleton, Esq.* 
Ann Mladoniv 
Sarah Murray 
Lisa Muscara 
Alice Peake* 
Joyce Ramelmeier*  
Beth Ratrie 
David Rawle 
Lori Rawle 
Bill Roberts 
Beverly Sanderson 
Diane Schepler 
Terra Sims-Jones* 
Horace Sims 
Eric Somerville* 
Nelle Somerville 
Peter Van Buren 
Jill Venezian 
Margie Whitman* 
Pamm Wiggin 
Louie Wilder 
Dick Williams 
*Member of our 2019 volunteer-based Board of Directors or Advisory Board.  
 
 



 

 

  
 2019 FINANCIALS  

 



 

 

 

 
 



 

 

                 
                THANK YOU TO OUR 2019 SUPPORTERS  
            CHANGING LIVES, ONE DONATION AT A TIME 
                               ORGANIZATIONAL SUPPORTERS 
   $10,000+: 

   
 
  $5,000 - $9,999.99: 

   
  
  $2,500 - $4,999.99: 

   
    
   $1,000 - $2,499.99: 

    
    



 

 

    
 
   $500 - $999.99: 

     
   
   $250 - $499.99: 

    
 

    UP TO $249.99: 

    
 

  IN-KIND DONATIONS (Including “Movie Gala” Silent Auction Donations): 

   



 

 

   
 

 

                                               INDIVIDUAL DONORS  
$10,000+: 
Anonymous 
 

$5,000 - $9,999: 
Janet Dunn 
Peter Dunn 
Lee & Jenny Owen 
Leon & Janet Taylor 
Lewis Windfall Fund of Baltimore Community Foundation (Edwin Lewis) 
David & Laura Urban 
 

$2,500 - $4,999: 
Charles & Lydia Duff 
Marjorie Forster 
Stephen Howard & Monty Howard 
Howard Family Fund of Baltimore Community Foundation (Steve Howard) 
Amy Krulak & Alastair Palmer 
Dr. John Payne & Mrs. Jane Champe Payne 
Stephen & Patricia Wilcoxson 
 

$1,000 - $2,499: 
Mary Benedict 
Mary Bunting 
Melanie Carpenetti & Diana Lynn Wheeler 
Barbara Cates & Matthew Stremba 
Wendy Cohan 
Marget Cromwell Foundation of Baltimore Community Foundation (Margaret 
Taliaferro) 
Gilliam & Janet Conley 



 

 

Father Martin Demek 
Suzanne Farnham 
Charlotte Floyd 
Michael & Ann Hankin 
CM Ives 
James & Jen Little 
Rev. Stewart Lucas & Douglas Campbell 
Thomas Mayer & Carlos Goncalves 
Jack & Judith McFadden 
Deborah Patton 
Sallye Perrin & John Von Briesen 
Joyce Ramelmeier 
Paul Silvestri 
Eric & Nelle Somerville 
Margaret Whitman 
 

$500 - $999.99: 
Anonymous 
Michael Booth & Kristine Smets 
Robert Bowers 
Tom & Beth Casey 
Tom Clark 
James & Nancy Cusack 
Roger & Sandra Fink 
Susan Gillette 
Matt Glassman 
Benjamin & Nicole Hinceman 
Edward & Susan Hodges 
Doug Kelso & Claudia Sennett 
Valdone Kuciauskas & Edward Hargadon 
Marguerite Lance  
Mary Leach 
George Maris & Al Zaruba 
Myshala. E. Middleton, Esq. 
Jesse Milan, Jr. & William Roberts 
Joseph O’Neill & Walter Atha 
Alice & Brian Peake 
George Reynolds 
James Schmitt 



 

 

Dr. Nathan Scott 
Lisa Smith 
Ashby & John Thompson 
Harald & Caroline Ullrich 
Peter & Susan Van Buren 
Maria Wawer 
Steve & Mary Lou Wilder 
Richard Williams 
 

$250 - $499.99: 
Thomas & Marguerite Blanck 
Eleanor Carey 
Paul & Sandra Dagdigian 
Howard DeMuth 
Holly Dunn 
Lois Eldred & Earl Huch 
Pam Fleming & Guy Hollyday 
James Hillmann 
Joyce Hoebing & John Williams 
Gregory Hoffmann 
William Johnston & Susan Pezzullo 
Terra Sims-Jones & Horace Sims 
Helen & Mehmet Kupeli 
Gus Lewis 
Christine Malanga & Matthew Weinstock 
Edward & Lucille McCarthy 
Coleen McCarty 
Judith Paris & Amy Peck 
Paul Farragut 
John & Susan Powell 
Jeff & Lindsey Quinn 
Hank & Beth Ratrie 
Emily & Tom Reichart 
Beverly Sanderson 
Janet Simons 
Terry Staudenmaier & Dan McCarthy 
Robert Van Wesep & Kay Dickersin 
Sue & Sam Ward 
John Webb & Julie Modlin 



 

 

Bryan Weeks 
 

$100 - $249.99: 
Ronald & Baiba Abrams 
Patsy Andrews 
Danute Armstrong 
Katharine Balfour & Chad Dodson 
Greg Baranoski & Lucio Gama 
Peter Bartholomay 
Mark Beck 
Alma Bell 
Sara & Marvin Bigham 
Elizabeth Biliske & Patrick Holmes 
Thomas & Judith Boyd 
Michael J. Brown 
Rev. Tracy Bruce 
John & Lydia Burton 
Ramona Carlin 
Christina Sabin-Scharff & David Scharff 
Becky Clark 
Ana Maria Colwill 
Lynn Cripps 
LL & MR Daily 
Fred Demers 
Neil Eber 
Austin & Renee Farnham 
Matthew Fenton 
Debbie Fortkamp 
Adele Free 
Phoebe Gilchrist 
Iva Gillet 
Robert Greenfield 
Jamie & Jill Griffith 
Rev. Sanford Groff 
Douglas Hoffman & George Weltz 
David & Rebecca Hornbeck 
Kenneth & Valerie Ironside 
Rev. Ted Jones 
Barbara Kajdi 



 

 

Kathleen Kelly 
Mary Jo Kenney & Gertrude Flax 
Andrew & Avendui Lacovara 
Connie Lieder 
John McIntrye & Kathleen Capcara 
Michael & Cynthia McKee 
Zoe Middleton 
Alan & Susanne Miller 
Elizabeth Moser 
Kathleen & Peter Notari 
David Nyweide 
Elizabeth Roszel 
Stephen Sattler & Neil O’Farrell 
Julius Scholsburg 
Rolf Schmitt 
Stuart Simms 
Gerhard Stronkowski 
 

Up To $249.99: 
Aaron Adair 
Lisa Atkins 
Allan & Sandy Aubert 
Matthew Austin 
Susan Barna 
Natalie Brown 
Charles Browne 
Richard Buffler 
Pam Charshee 
Mary & Edwin Clawsey 
Linda DePalma 
Rev. Chotard Doll 
Beulah Downing 
Lynne Durbin & JF Mergen 
Shawn Fassler 
Mary Fecht 
Beth Goldsby & Adam Allen 
Alexander Gorman 
Betsy Grater 
Beth Harber 



 

 

Lisa Hare 
Brendan Hayes 
Elizabeth & Glenn Henry 
Donald & Melanie Heacock 
William & Carol Hylton 
Emilie & Greg Hynes 
Jon Kaplan 
William & Sharon Krulak 
Patrick Kung Hom 
Reid Laclair 
Frances Lentz 
John Massad 
Ilene Nathan 
Karen Nelson 
Robin & Ann Norton 
Cathy Orleman 
Ellen Richardson 
Alfred Rose 
Meryl Rosen 
Jane & Charlie Shaab 
Dianne Scheper 
Karen Sentementes 
Betsy Siegel & Henry Gardner 
Michael Tandy 
Elva Tillman 
Frank & Lottie Shivers 
Lee & Wilma Starkey 
Jeff Thompson & Julie Marx 
John Tydings 
Kathryn Wagner 
George & Patricia Walker 
Pamela Ward 
Rebecca Ward 
Carol Warner 
Stephanie & Edward Weber 
Gregory Weidman & Michael Flanigan 

 
IN-KIND DONATIONS TO “MOVIE GALA” SILENT AUCTION: 
Peter Dunn 



 

 

Marjorie Forster 
Steve Howard 
Gus Lewis 
Emily & Tom Reichart 
Betty Ridgeway 
David Roesner 
Suzie Thieblot 
 


